
Reference: FS445517498

Comment on a planning application

Application Details

Application: 22/2204/FUL

Address: St Clare Business Park And7 - 11 Windmill RoadHampton Hill

Proposal: Demolition of existing buildings and erection of 1no. mixed use building between three and five storeys plus

basement in height, comprising 98no. residential flats (Class C3) and 1,172sq.m of commercial floorspace (Class E); 1no.

three storey building comprising 893sq.m of commercial floorspace (Class E); 14no. residential houses (Class C3); and,

associated access, external landscaping and car parking.

Comments Made By

Name: Mr. Peter Brown

Address: 6 Myrtle Road Hampton Hill TW12 1QE

Comments

Type of comment:  Make a general observation

Comment: If this project is allowed to proceed how long will it be before the owners of the other properties on the site will
attempt to exploit the conversion to profitable housing, given that the council planners have relaxed the criteria that usually
restricts the size and appearance of developments like this? This development which is completely different to any of the
surrounding housing in Hampton Hill shows the contempt the council has for the people they are supposed to represent
and the local existing environment. The fact that the developer is a charity which is using the plan to raise money for use
somewhere else show it is a pure commercial undertaking which cares nothing for the locality but only for the profit it will
make providing ‘luxury apartments ‘and as little affordable housing as it can get away with. I would like to think our local
representatives would have dismissed this unsuitable and detrimental project out of hand when it was first mooted but
they always seem reluctant to stand up for their constituents in situations like this.


